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Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 

  “Promoting the art of quilting through sharing, friendship, education, 
and meaningful service to our community.” 

 
 

  

    

 

PROGRAMS       
 

Hello, Guild Quilters, and a Happy New Year 

to all! 
 

This is Patsy and Gabrielle, taking over 

Programs from Eddie and hoping to come 

close to the wonderful job that she did this 

past year.  Many, many thanks from all of us 

Guild members for making 2012 so memorable 

and fun!   
 

We keep asking ourselves, Gee, why would we 

want to interrupt such a great job?   

On that note, dear Guild members, please 

feel more than at ease to come forward at 

any time (or email either of us—we’re in the 

directory) to let us know your ideas and 

hopes for programs in this new year.  If you 

would like to be part of a support committee, 

as Eddie suggested, then c’mon down and give 

one of us a call.  
 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE   
 

Happy New Year!! I know that this year is 

going to be really great for all of us 

quilters. There are great programs already 

signed up for the meetings and some really 

wonderful workshops to go along with them. 
 

We are trying to spread all of our 

committees out to include more people to 

help so that it does not make it hard on a 

small few. It will enable people that cannot 

sign up for every meeting to only have to 

commit to a few meetings. Let's see how 

this works....Please sign up to do something 

and get to meet quilters that you may or 

may not know very well. 
 

Looking forward to working with all of you. 

Donna Chipperfield 
 

 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH   
 

The block for February is made up of red, 

white and blue fabric - please give it a try. 
 

I'm looking forward to seeing your Log 

Cabin blocks at the January meeting. 
 

Barbara E. Montejo 

 
 

 

HAPPY QUILTING 2013 FELLOW QUILTERS 
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PROGRAMS Continued    
 

We hope you all enjoyed the cool 

December party; if you missed it, keep 

next year’s date free.  A big thank you 

goes to the Community Service mini group 

gals for putting it on.  The food was great, 

the Pin Cushion Boutique trunk show was 

exciting, and the gift exchange and 

camaraderie was over the top!  Hurrah to 

the new quilters that joined us that night 

and we hope you come back again.  
 

Okay, back to the future again, Sam 

Hunter is our speaker for our January 

meeting.  She will bring a trunk show with 

her and a batch of her new patterns.  

Grab a cup of coffee and sit yourself 

down to see some eye candy.  A bit of 

trivia: Sam was one of us, a member of 

our Guild a few years ago, and gave us 

jelly jar dyeing classes.  
 

Check out her neat website:  

huntersdesignstudio.com   
 

The following Saturday, January 12th, is 

Sam’s workshop with her latest quilt 

pattern, Back to Square One, at Millie 

Ballace’s club house.  We will be making a 

quilt using a jelly roll and less than one 

yard of fabric.  Please make your payment 

by check.  You should have received the 

supply list in December since there is a 

bit of preparation before the January 12 

workshop. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

PROGRAMS Continued     
 

Marguerette Tate will speak in February on 

“Quilting Embellishments” and have a 

workshop on the following Saturday, showing 

us how to do beautiful wall hangings with 

embellished flowers.   
 

There is still room in this workshop, so hurry 

in with your reservation or check. 
 

March will be our first Community service 

sewing night with our highly capable leaders 

Helena and Dana.  Details are forthcoming. 
 

Happy New Year; hugs to all.  Aren’t you 

excited? 

Patsy Heard 

Gabrielle Leko 

 

 

SANTA CLARITA VALLEY QUILT GUILD 

 

2013 OFFICERS 

President: Donna Chipperfield 

1st Vice President-Council Rep: Kat Bellue 

2nd Vice Presidents- Programs:  

Patsy Heald; Gabrielle Leko 

Treasurer: Paula Fleischer 

Secretary: Adva Price 

Community Service: Dana Montague; Helena 

Woodworth 

Librarian: Megan Null 

Membership: Debbie Ackerman; Rita Gershon 

Ways and Means: Yvonne Penny; Judy Plintan 

Website: Patti Voyles 
 

Block of the Month: Barbara Montejo 

Equipment Manager - Bob Elliott 

Guild Publicity - Adva Price 

Historian - Connie Hall (includes Show and Share) 

Newsletter - Kat Bellue 

Scholarship - Barbara Montejo 

 

 
 

http://www.huntersdesignstudio.com/
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GUIDE DOGS OF AMERICA QUILT   

 

Our quilt "Love comes in all sizes of fur" is at 

the quilter's.  We will have it back by the 

January meeting.  The GDA is sending a 

representative, complete with puppy in 

training, to accept the quilt and make 

available tickets if you want a try for it.  I 

am so pleased with all the blocks this year - 

you were all generous in your contributions 

and the colors and block styles worked really 

well together.  I will have a signature block 

at the January meeting.  If you aren't going 

to be there, let me know so we can made sure 

your name is included!   

Patti Voyles 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY SERVICE    
 

After the holidays if you’re ready to get 

back to fun work, check with us for 

projects to start the new year off in a 

giving way.  
 

The new year projects include making 

simple aprons/bibs and lap covers to 

prevent food stains on the dining chairs of 

the L.A. Veterans Center. This suggestion 

came from the V.A. Center and we'll have 

the fabric and patterns for these 

aprons/bibs and let you know the 

dimensions for the lap covers.  
 

Hope everyone had a wonderful holiday and 

welcome to 2013!  

Dana Montague - 661-296-0877 

mdlsmontague@sbcglobal.net 

Helena Woodworth- 661-257-2572 

hwoodworth2003@yahoo.com 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT-November  
Beginning Check Balance $7,705.39 

  Income 
 Opp Quilt-Sales $362.00 

Ways & Means $14.00 

Workshop $300.00 

  Expense 
 Administration: 
 Equipment -$146.75 

Misc -$10.01 

Other -$525.18 

SCCQG -$55.50 

Storage -$1,118.00 

Comm Service -$6.51 

Library -$8.65 

Membership 
 Directory -$78.03 

Newsletter: 
 Print-Postage -$105.12 

Programs 
 Speaker Meals-Lodge -$54.99 

Workshop-Expense -$281.85 

  Ending Check Balance $5,990.80 

  CD's $7,672.56 

  Total $13,663.36 

   

http://us.mc393.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=mdlsmontague@sbcglobal.net
http://us.mc393.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=hwoodworth2003@yahoo.com
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LIBRARY REMINDER    
 

We have some really great stuff now. The 

more the better, so keep 'em coming.  

The library's website is here: 

https://sites.google.com/site/scvquiltguil

dlibrary/home 
 

We have over 200 books, so check the 

website and then email me your requests 

and I'll be sure to bring 'em. 

As always, thank you so much for 

everyone's help!  
 

Megan, Boutique Chick & Guild Librarian. 

mrs.megan.null@gmail.com 

HOSPITALITY NEWS    
 

January Hospitality Requests: 

Food: A-L 

Drinks: U-Z 

As always, anything you may want to bring 

is gratefully appreciated. 

The Hospitality Committee 
 

 

 

 

Scholarships 

One of the perks of membership in the 

SCVQG is the opportunity to apply for up to a 

$50 scholarship to take a Quilt class.  After 

taking the class, and, fulfilling one of the 

options to return something to the guild, you 

will receive the scholarship money.  For all 

the details please stop at the Scholarship 

table at the guild meeting and pick up an 

application.  

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

OUR QUILT GUILD SPRING RETREAT 
 

I have set up a retreat for the Guild on 

March 22, 23, 24, 2013 at the Clock Tower 

Inn in Ventura, Ca.  

The rates are $205.00 per person based on 

double occupancy and $359.00 for a single.  
 

This package includes 2 night stay, wine 

and cheese reception each evening, 

Breakfast Buffet each morning, 10% off 

dinner at the in house restaurant and 

complimentary parking. 
 

We need to have booked our reservations 

before February 22 to keep the group 

rates as they stand. The group is based on 

10 rooms at double occupancy and you need 

to contact Clocktower Inn to make your 

reservations. 
 

Clocktower in is located in the old town 

area of Ventura at 181 East Santa Clara St, 

Ventura, Ca 93001 and the phone number is 

805-652-0141.  If you are interested in 

joining us be sure to mention you are part 

of the Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild and 

that you are joining this group.  
 

If we do not fill the group I need to cancel 

the hold on this space, if you are planning 

to join us please call and make your 

reservations soon! 

Eddie Moore 

Past Programs  
 

 

 

 

https://sites.google.com/site/scvquiltguildlibrary/home
https://sites.google.com/site/scvquiltguildlibrary/home
http://us.mc393.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=mrs.megan.null@gmail.com
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SEVEN SISTERS QUILT SHOW  
 

Give yourselves a wonderful holiday treat by 

scheduling a group bus, train or plane trip to 

the Seven Sisters Quilt Show, on Saturday, 

April 27, 2013, from 9-5 and Sunday, April 

28, 2013 from 9-4 at the Alex Madonna 

Expo Center in San Luis Obispo.  
 

Now's the time to schedule a group trip, if 

you're interested in attending our sixth 

annual partially judged show. We hang about 

300 quilts, display garments, sponsor a Quilt 

Challenge and have some Opportunity Quilts 

thrown into the mix, along with over 45 

vendors (many of them return with bigger 

booths!) and a food court. This year we will 

also honor the late Ladonna Christensen 

with the Ladonna Christensen Memorial 

Exhibit.  
 

Your Guild, (or store), might be interested 

in our group incentive!!! Busses, trains, or 

planes that come from outside San Luis 

Obispo County, are eligible for the 

discounted rate of $9 for Saturday and $8 

for Sunday when you bring a group of 20 or 

more!  
 

Check out our website at www.aqgcc.org for 

the list of motels with blocks of rooms set 

aside for Seven Sisters Quilt Show 

attendees. 
 

If you decide to take a group road trip to 

see us, please contact Smitty Price, 

Chairwoman of the Publicity Committee, to 

get pre-sale wrist bands for your group, at 

7sisterspublicity@gmail.com.  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS    

AFRICAN FOLKLORE EMBROIDERY 

ANNUAL CHALLENGE 
 

 

Deadline extended to Jan 10th 2013 
 

You are invited to submit your entry and have a 

chance to win $500 in the African Folklore 

Embroidery Annual challenge.  
 

The vibrant colors and beadwork of African 

Folklore Embroidery will be in spectacular 

display during the Road to California Quilt 

Show at the Ontario Convention Center; Jan 

24th-27th 2013.The competition in its fourth 

year showcases the unique interpretation of 

each entrants design. 
  

Rules of the competition allow entrants to use 

any color, type of threads, fabric beads or 

other forms of embellishment in the kit. All 

entries will be on display in special exhibition 

area at Road to California.  

There is still time to start and finish your 

kit. Entry forms: 

http://www.aflembroidery.com/PDF/challenge.

pdf 
 

New Children’s Category -In keeping with 

Raikin’s aim to “ encourage the next generation 

to stitch” there will be a separate children’s 

category, Kits are easy to complete and include 

instructions. www.aflembroidery.com 
 

Deadline for submission: Jan 10th 2013 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.aqgcc.org/
http://us.mc393.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=7sisterspublicity@gmail.com
http://www.aflembroidery.com/PDF/challenge.pdf
http://www.aflembroidery.com/PDF/challenge.pdf
http://www.aflembroidery.com/
http://dlstewart.com/index.htm
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Things to Remember: 

 Bring Block of the Month Entry 
 Guest Speaker: Sam Hunter Trunk 

Show 

 Initial sign-in sheet at the door 

 Wear your name tag  

 Food: N – T 

 Drinks: U -Z 

 Show and Share quilts 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 

P.O. Box 802863 

Santa Clarita, CA 91380-2863 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Check out our website: 

www.scvquiltguild.org  

WOW! See the newsletter online! 

 

 

 

This Month’s Calendar: 

January 10, 2013, 7:00 PM 

Santa Clarita United Methodist Church 

26640 Bouquet Canyon Road 

Saugus, Ca 

Guest Speaker: Sam Hunter Trunk Show 

Workshop: Back to Square One  

January 12, 2013 

Clubhouse at Millie Ballace’s mobile home 

park. 

Business Meeting: January 17,2013  

Garden Café, Saugus, Ca. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

 

 

http://www.scvquiltguild.org/
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